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October  November 

Thurs 3rd Household waste   

Tues 8th Mixed dry recycling Tues 5th 

Wed 9th Garden waste Wed 6th 

Thurs 17th Household waste Thurs 14th 

Tues 22nd Mixed dry recycling Tues 19th 

Wed 23rd Garden waste Wed  20th 

Thurs 31st Household waste Thurs 28th 

All dates are taken from the Wiltshire Council website and are  

accurate to the best of our knowledge.   

Further information is available at 

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-and-recycling 

Dates of note in this edition... 

October 

4th  Devizes Autumn fair 

5th  Bulford  Fundraiser 

8th  Enford  Gardening  Club 

10th Bulford  Alzheimer's Society Tea Party 

16th/18th Rockbourne Fair 

22nd Enford Film Club 

26th Enford Bonfire & Fireworks 

November 

7th Hub in the Pub 

10th Remembrance Lunch 

16th Christmas Fayre 
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The next Newsletter deadline is 
   

 Wednesday  
16th October  

 
 

Emails are preferred with editable  
attachments, Word documents, so that we 
can fit them into the available space. 

enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

However, they can also be given to a  

Committee member but all items, however 

they are submitted, must be with us by the 

deadline and signed. We will withhold the 

author’s name if requested. 

Enford Newsletter Committee  

reserves the right to reject or omit from 

publication any material that is considered 

by majority of Committee Members to be 

detrimental to any person; not in the best  

interests of the community as a whole or 

inappropriate for this medium. 
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For information about all the Avon River Team Churches contact: 

The Team Office: 01980 655457 www.avonriverteam.org.uk/ 

Rev. Philip Bromiley: 01980 258549 or philip@avonriverteam.org.uk 

They say change is inevitable, except from vending machines. October 
is a month of season change. The final throes of summer give way to 
the alternate beauty of red, yellow and brown of the trees in their  
autumnal display. There is change too in our church at the moment. 
Rev Gale Hunt is retiring after having served as Team Vicar in the Avon 
River Team for 12 years. During this time, Gale has been a dedicated, 
loyal presence in our churches and greatly valued member of the Staff 
Team. Gale guided us through a lengthy Interregnum (before I was  
appointed as Team Rector), the small matter of a Covid pandemic, 
and the subsequent financial crisis. Gale has served the wider area as 
Rural Dean, after a stint as Assistant Rural Dean, making a significant 
contribution as school governor for both Netheravon and Bulford. 
We are immensely grateful to Gale for these precious years of her  
ministry. It’s  only when a Vicar leaves we see the fruit of their work 
and the impact they have made on lives round and about. As a fellow 
priest, I have benefitted hugely from Gale’s eye for detail and her  
administrative abilities, overseeing rotas and website, keeping us all 
up to date with Diocesan thinking on major topics (e.g. Safeguarding). 
As we prepare for the next Chapter, there will be discussions about 
finding a new Team Vicar and their role for the future of the Avon River 
Team. To justify a new Team Vicar being appointed for our churches, 
we must be in good heart, have secure finances as well as growing  
congregations. So I am appealing to us all throughout the Villages and 
wider community. Please support the local church any way you can in 
the months ahead: come to the odd service (we have a huge variety), 
offer to help out either practically or by regular donation, and pray for 
your church too as we enter this time of transition. 
Every blessing, 
Rev Philip Bromiley    (philbromiley@gmail.com) 

 

   Thoughts from Rev. Philip Bromiley  

All Change 
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                     October 
 

Sunday October 6th       9:30am  Holy Communion 

Sunday October 13th      10:30am  Team Service Bulford 

Sunday October 20th       9:30am  Breakfast Church 

Sunday October 27th       6:00 pm  Evensong 

 

November 

Sunday November 3rd      9:30am  Holy Communion 

Sunday November 10th      9:00am   Remembrance Service 

        (Outside lychgate) 

Sunday November 17th      9:30am  Breakfast church 

Sunday November 24th      6pm   Evensong 
 

Don’t forget that if you would prefer to worship quietly in your own home, we 

have a short Compline Service at 8pm each Sunday…a wonderful way to 

end the week and set yourself up for the week ahead. Ask for the link on  

Facebook or email avonriverteam@hotmail.com 

 Enford Church Update 
ENFORD CHURCH SERVICES 

RIP Anne Parker 
Our sincere and heartfelt condolences to Fred Parker at Chisenbury Court 

following the recent and sudden loss of his dear wife Anne on 31st August 

2024 and to their children Vincent and Caroline and respective families. 

Anne (nee Clack) was born on 15th June 1945 and grew up in Shrewton and 

she and Fred met at a dance in Devizes Town Hall when Fred, a marine  

engineer with Cunard, was home on leave.  Although Fred grew up in 

Chisenbury his marine work required Fred and Anne, then married, to live 

in Florida and later move to other parts of the USA.  On returning to the UK 

they settled in East Chisenbury, enjoying family visits, having holidays in 

Cornwall and most especially days out at the Great Dorset Steam Fair.   

Anne was a very caring and thoughtful wife and mother with a ready smile 

always ready to help others. Anne always enjoyed crafting, cooking and  

gardening. At this very sad time may Fred and his family be consoled by the 

many fond and happy memories of Anne and their lives together. 
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ENFORD VILLAGE HALL & RECREATION GROUND 

Private Parties:  The Village Hall is the perfect venue for Weddings and Special 
Anniversaries or Birthdays.   It is also ideal for Childrens’ Parties and Christenings 

– or any other excuse for a celebration!  

Please contact Booking Officer enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com for information or visit the 
Village Hall entry on the website www.enfordnewsletter.org  

Day Activity Time Contact 

Mon 

Post Natal 
Yoga 
 

Yoga 
 

Pregnancy 
Yoga 

 

10.30 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. 
 

6.00 p.m. – 7.00 p.m. 
 

7.30 p.m. – 8.45 p.m. 

Marie Hanley Mob: 07871 302303 

email mamawaveyoga@gmail.com 

 

Emma Petitt Tel: 01980 670510 

emma@petittbros.co.uk 

 

Tues 
Enford Film 
Club 

Film information and 
dates are published in 
the Newsletter each 
month. 

Theresa Horsey  
etphorsey@gmail.com  
or  
enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 

Tues 
Gardening 
Club 

7pm - 9pm 
 

2nd Tuesday in the 
month. Full details in the 
Newsletter club item 
each month. 

Steve Stringer 07899 758222 
steve.stringer@outlook.fr  

Fanny Middleton  
Tel: 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com 

Tues 
Parish  
Council 

Please check PC item in 
newsletter each month 
or PC website for dates. 

Parish Clerk Tel: 01980 670034 
clerk@enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 
www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk  

Wed 
Short Mat 
Bowls 

7pm - 9:30pm 
September – April  

David Spencer Tel: 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thur Pilates 9am – 10am 
Nicci Caswell Tel: 01980 625245 
nicci@thecaswells.uk  

Sat 

Junior 
Football 
Club 

10am– 11am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd stodd@qinetiq.com 
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ENFORD GARDENING 

CLUB

 
“New Tricks for Old 

Gardeners” 
 

Katherine Crouch 
 

Tuesday 8th October 2024 
 

Plant Sale/Raffle 
7.00 for 7.15 pm Enford Village Hall 

Entrance £5 - Everyone Welcome! 

 
Contact Steve Stringer steve.stringer@outlook.fr 

Mobile 07899 758 222 
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Enford Film Club  
Tuesday 22nd October 

 

A Private Function 
By Alan Bennett 

 

This 1984 film is set in 1947 Yorkshire, when food rationing was at its height. 
A group of local businessmen decide to throw a party to celebrate the  
marriage of HRH Princess Elizabeth to Prince Philip. In order to provide food 
for the party it is decided to fatten a pig, against rationing regulations.  
This gives rise to conspiracies, suspicion and threats of blackmail.  
The cast of stars, includes Maggie Smith, Michael Palin, Alison Steadman, 
Richard Griffiths, Denholm Elliott, Pete Postlethwaite and George Harrison. 
The film won 3 BAFTA Awards and has been described as “a really funny 
movie” and “a flat out winner”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tickets £8 (cash only as we cannot yet take cards)  

to include a glass of wine and nibbles! 
 

Doors open at 6.30 for 7.15 start. 
 

Please do let us have any suggestions for future films. We are 
still hoping to set up live streaming 

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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www.wiltshirebobbyvan.org.uk 
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Remember, Remember the 26th of October! 

There are only a few weeks until the Enford Bonfire and Fireworks 

event, which returns to the Village Hall on Saturday 26 October! 

The Enford Community Fund group is busy  organising a night to  

remember, food and drinks, competitions for the kids, a raffle, and of 

course an incredible bonfire and firework display! 

What’s on: 
 6pm – gates open, food and drink served 

 6:30 – bonfire lit 

 7pm – fireworks display starts 

 7:30 – competition winners announced 

 7:45 – raffle drawn 

 8pm - stay for food and drinks in the field 
 

Parking: there will be very limited parking near the Village Hall, 

please walk to the venue if possible. 

Entry costs: £8 (£6.50 in advance) per adult,  

£5 (£4 in advance) per child. 

Book tickets now and save on entry costs! Scan the QR code using 

the camera on your smartphone, or find the link on the Enford, 

Chisenbury and Coombe Facebook page. 

For Halloween and Bonfire night fun there will be fancy dress and 

pumpkin carving competitions for kids (and the young at heart!). We'll 

be providing a BBQ and locally sourced bar, organising an incredible 

fireworks show by the experts at Smart Pyrotechnics. 

The event can’t happen without our wonderful volunteers, can you 

spare an hour or two to help with the following roles? 

Setting up  Cake baking Welcome & entry desk  

Parking   Clearing down  Serving food & drink  

Email EnfordFund@gmail.com with your details role and availability.  
 

Please come to support this great event,  

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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As we wrap up our second month in business, we couldn’t be more excited to reflect on the 

incredible journey we’ve had so far. It’s been a time of learning, growth, and, most 

importantly, delicious food—and none of it would have been possible without the dedication 

of our amazing team and the addition of our new chef, Liam O’Sullivan. 

 

From day one, our team has worked tirelessly to create a welcoming atmosphere and deliver 

exceptional service. Every member, from front-of-house to back-of-house, has poured their 

heart into ensuring that every guest leaves with a smile. Their commitment to excellence has 

been the cornerstone of our success, and we are grateful for their hard work and 

enthusiasm. 

 

A special shoutout goes to Chef Liam, whose arrival has truly been a game-changer. Liam’s 

innovative approach to cooking and his dedication to using fresh, locally-sourced ingredients 

have quickly become the highlight of our menu. His creativity has not only set a high 

standard for our food offerings but has also introduced our guests to a new world of flavours. 

The response to his dishes has been overwhelmingly positive, and it’s clear that his vision is 

resonating with everyone who walks through our doors. 

 

This first two months have been a whirlwind of excitement, challenges, and triumphs. We’ve 

loved every moment of it, from crafting the perfect dish to seeing our guests’ delighted 

reactions. We’ve also embraced the invaluable feedback we’ve received, which will guide us 

as we continue to evolve and improve. 

 

As we look ahead, we’re thrilled about the future and the continued growth of our beloved 

Swan Inn. With a talented team and a visionary chef like Liam leading the way, we’re 

confident that the best is yet to come.  

 

Thank you to everyone who has supported us during this inaugural two months. Your 

encouragement has been a driving force behind our success, and we can’t wait to share 

many more memorable experiences with you. Here’s to many more months of delicious 

food, great service, and the joy of bringing people together around the table! 
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Recipe of the Month 
CRUNCHY CHICKEN AND LEEK CRUMBLE 

Serves 4-6 
1 large organic/free range cooked chicken 

remove all the flesh and chop into 1” chunks 

For the Sauce:      For the Topping: 

50g butter                    50g wholemeal or ciabatta bread  

250g leeks, cut            25g melted butter 

50g plain flour         25g grated cheddar/parmesan 

425-500ml chicken stock                   25g flaked almonds/walnuts cut 

2-3 tbsps dbl cream                    1 tbsp chopped parsley 

squeeze of lemon          salt and pepper 

Chopped Tarragon 

salt and pepper 

Melt the butter in the pan, add the leeks and cook for 3-4 mins till beginning 
to soften. Stir in the flour, cook for a minute then add the stock.  Bring to 
the boil, stirring all the time.  Simmer for a minute or two, then add the 
cream/creme fraiche and season well.  Sharpen with a little lemon juice stir 
in the tarragon and taste.   

Stir the chicken chunks into the sauce and turn into an ovenproof dish. 
Combine the ingredients for the topping and sprinkle over the chicken.  
Cover and chill until required or freeze. 

 

Cook at 200 degrees C. Gas 6 for  
20 minutes, cover with foil and  
cook for a further 15-20 minutes, 
until golden and bubbling. 

Serve with new potatoes/mash 
and green vegetables or a salad. 
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The Hub in the Pub  
Returns  

 Enford’s Community Café 
Held at the Swan 

1st Thursday of the month  

  The next Hub is on 7th November;  

From  10 — 12 

 Tea, Coffee & Homemade Cakes 

 A place to meet your friends  
and make new friends.   

Save the Date 

Thursday December 12th    

Enford Ladies  
Christmas Lunch  

 

To be held in The Swan 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Email Jeni Scott-Dalgleish at  

enfordnewsletter@gmail.com  

for details and prices. 

  

 

 In Aid of Army Benevolent Fund 
  

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
 

 SUNDAY 10th NOVEMBER 2024 MIDDAY  
  

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY CURRY LUNCH  
 

Enford Village Hall  
 

NB  An alternative main course and/or vegetarian option 
can be arranged. Let us know when booking 

 
 

To book and for further information please contact 
Tel: 01980 670501                

Email: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
  

Book early to avoid disappointment!  Tickets £25  
  

Catering by Emma Harrison    

Bar: Wine & Soft Drinks available 

Please let us know any dietary requirements and / or 
if an alternative main course is required 

 
 

Bookings/cancellations Friday 1st November  
when numbers confirmed to Caterers 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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 Although we are a men’s choir,     

our real benefits come from two 

wonderful women: Karen Reid, 

our musical director and Barbara 

Dalton, our piano accompanist.  

The Pewsey Male Voice choir 

meets on Monday nights from 

7.15pm in Pewsey Methodist 

Church on North Street.   
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ENFORD CHURCH  

CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

       by 
 

   Salisbury Plain Military Wives Choir           

  & Pewsey Male Voice Choir 

 

  FRIDAY DECEMBER 13th at 7pm  

   The Rockbourne Fair 2024: 

    Boutique shopping with a cause.  
 

The Rockbourne Fair returns this Autumn, offering a unique 
artisan shopping experience, which supports the Stars Appeal, Salisbury 
Hospital’s Charity. It takes place over three days, October 16

th
 to, October 

18
th
 at Salisbury Racecourse.  

The fair will feature over 100 handpicked, luxury stalls. Visitors will be treat-
ed to a rich variety of products - from fashion, cosmetics, jewellery, gourmet 
food, luxury homeware to toys - carefully curated items not typically found 
on the high street. 

Dates & Times:     Wednesday, 16th October: 10am - 5.30pm 
         Thursday, 17th October: 10am - 7.30pm 
         Friday, 18th October: 9.30am - 3pm 
 

                 Venue: Salisbury Racecourse, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP2 8PN. 

 Free parking available. 

            Entry Fee: £6 (Special £3 entry after 6pm on Thursday) 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL 

 Abridged Draft Minutes of the meeting of 3rd September 2024 

24/073 Public Question Time Mr Jim Hayward and friend attended the meeting 
with concerns regarding the Police/WCouncil response during the last two Road 
Traffic Accidents (RTAs) resulting in the A345 road closures. In both instances he 
complained that the Police were slow to attend and did not know the area and 
roads well enough to redirect the traffic in a sensible manner. Traffic directed onto 
the C32 caused a complete standstill for hours with two further Police cars and an 
Ambulance unable to move. He felt traffic should have been directed from B  
crossing to Everleigh rather than through Coombe, Enford and East Chisenbury. 
Due to the A345 closure overnight, some residents were still unable to leave their 
houses the next day as the traffic build up was at a standstill. He felt the Police 
should be informed of the local concerns as well as Wiltshire Council. 

Subsequently WC Ian Blair-Pilling asked for time to consult neighbouring parishes 
who suffer from the same problems.  A joint letter from all parishes involved would 
carry more weight with both Wiltshire Council (Highways) and the Police. 

24/076 Unitary Council Matters  WC Blair-Pilling raised the following points:          
1. Flooding meeting.  Cllrs Roberts and Farrow with Mark Symonds have been  
involved with WC’s Danny Everett on the matter of the drains in Enford – both  
sewerage and water.  They have prepared a map of all the drains in the village with 
photo evidence and a written report which will go to Trowbridge when complete.  
This will constitute a working map from which WC will attempt to assist in solving 
some of the drainage issues which cause the Winter/Spring flooding problems.  WC 
Blair-Pilling said there would be no ‘instant fix’ and asked that people continue to 
report any blocked drains and gulleys on the MyWilts app.  In relation to this 
matter, Cllr Hiskett asked for WC Blair-Pilling’s assistance in getting a response 
from the Public Rights of Way contact regarding the flooding/mire in Fifield where 
the footpath meets the road.  Earlier this year the whole area had been under  
inches of mud and standing water in summer the problem has disappeared. 

2. Extra money into Roads.   Due to extra money being available, WC are now 
dealing with issues on C roads.  Please keep reporting issues with roads on the My 
Wilts app or to the PC’s Roads and Highways representative, Cllr Martin Farrow.    
3. Meeting in Durrington.  He reported on meetings that had been held (and more 
to be held) with himself and Graham Wright along with the MoD regarding the 
presence of some 400 Afghanis and their families currently based at Larkhill.  
(There are also more families at Tidworth, Bulford and Perham Down as well as 
other parts of the country).  They are awaiting the Army’s full vetting before being 
housed but their presence has caused some disquiet with locals due to their long 
stay.  A process which should have taken 6 weeks is now in its 6th month.  They are 
all entitled to be in the country indefinitely and have the same rights (work and  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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benefits etc) as any other local residents however they do not at present have jobs 
or anywhere to go. Groups of them getting together have caused some attention.  
The apparent ‘influx’ has not before been publicised to local residents and these 
meetings are to explain the situation everyone is in and how it is hoped to solve it.  
Integration is happening and naturally school places need to be found for them so 
WC is also involved though this is in fact the MoD’s responsibility, not Wiltshire 
Council’s.  Anyone wishing to welcome the Afghanis and offer to volunteer their 
time and assistance is also very welcome to attend. 

4. Bulford Military Pool.  A Swimming Club used to operate here but it closed down.  
Ian was pleased to announce that swimming lessons will be starting again. This is 
still a military pool as opposed to a WC pool and there are benefits in joining which 
can be applied to  Council’s pools. WC offer free swimming to children to encourage 
involvement and health benefits. 

24/079 Matters Arising  The Allotment Site.  The PC asked KC Outdoors Services 
(ground maintenance contractor) to assist with a clearance of the Allotment site in 
Water Lane.  The current tenant has cultivated some of the area and following both 
the PC’s and DEFRA’s Rules and Regulations is hoping to keep chickens as well. The 
ongoing maintenance of the overall site will be reviewed on a regular basis. 

 The Memorial Garden path.  Cllr Hiskett has spoken with Dan Withers (Landscape 
Gardener) as to the best way to deal with the dilapidated path. The wooden edging 
is rotting and the path itself is full of weeds. Three options were discussed (i) Leave 
it as it is. (ii) Remove the rotten edging, lift off approximately two inches of the  
surface, fill with topsoil and sow with grass. (iii) As above but fill with gravel.  
Depending on the number of volunteers this could take two days, involve the cost of 
a digger, trailer and either grass seed or gravel costing circa £5,000.  After some 
discussion it was decided that Cllr Waight would spray the path with weedkiller and 
a volunteer work party would be arranged to remove the rotten edging boards. Cllr 
Hibberd thought putting It back to grass was the simplest long term answer and 
asked about the PC’s insurance situation – safest option for the public. 

A345 Safety issues/Cllr Farrow/LHFIG committee.  Following the representation of 
residents on the A345 at the July meeting (24/055), Cllr Farrow has spoken to the 
Parish Steward re cutting back vegetation.  This is not a job he is able to do due to 
safety issues involved.  He has now put forward the complete list of issues as a 
whole (speeding and limits, lack of armco barriers or fencing, overgrown vegetation 
etc) to the Highways team/committee (LHFIG) for their assessment and assistance 
where possible. This will hopefully be discussed at their next meeting.  As previously 
reported, they will not be able to cover every aspect of the concerns but would 
hopefully assist in creating a safer driving environment for the immediate residents.  

Streetlight in Water Lane.  As in previous years the streetlight in Water Lane has 
not been effective due to overgrown vegetation. The two immediate property  
owners have taken back all the overgrowth and plan to keep it this way.  It is greatly 
improved and the PC would like to thank them for their ‘robust approach’. 
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24/080 Resident’s issues Raised. Cllr Clark raised the matter of of asbestos pieces 
and dust blowing directly on to the adjacent public footpath on the Plain. From the 
barn burned down last June.  Landmarc have placed a sign to warn people not to 
enter or pass but have not addressed that asbestos sheeting is still breaking in the 
wind and spreading asbestos dust. The Clerk will contact Landmarc again. 

24/084 Parish Hall  Cllr Cliffe-Roberts was unable to attend but Cllr Roberts  
explained briefly that the PHMC AGM had taken place – the draft minutes will be 
available shortly.  The online application to dissolve the charity can now take place 
and at the end of this process, the Coronation Garden and Parking will revert to the 
Parish Council for management and maintenance. 

24/088 Any Other Business i.  Cllr Farrow reported that the defibrillator at the Red 
Lion in East Chisenbury had been taken out but not used.  The system has been 
checked and is back in ‘ready to use’ condition.   

ii.  As the next meeting is not until November, Cllr Roberts raised the matter of  
Remembrance Sunday. He and Cllrs Hiskett, Cliffe-Roberts and Farrow will organise 
a working party to put up the poppies. Though effective and much liked the Tommy 
silhouettes were mentioned as an additional focus however they are very expensive 
and it was agreed not to proceed.  Cllrs will be asked if they would lay a wreath and 
this will be decided nearer the time. 

For a full record of the meeting please see either the parish notice boards or go to 
the Parish Council website at mailto:clerk@enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Save the Date 

‘Thanksgiving Dinner’ 
 

November 28th  

 

At the Swan 
 

Further Details to follow 
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                  In the next few weeks, you will see my proposal for a new           

P               Police and Crime Plan 2024-2028.  I have taken your  

feedback from the many responses I received as part of the public 

consultation conducted in July, where you told me about the areas of 

policing which matter most to you, your thoughts on the service  

provided by Wiltshire Police and, crucially, whether you feel safer in 

your community compared to when I first took office in 2021. This is 

why I’m looking for your opinions on the Police and Crime Plan, as it 

will set the framework and strategic direction for Wiltshire Police. 

Whilst improvements have been made in regards to policing in  

Wiltshire since I drew up my first Police and Crime Plan in 2021, I 

must stress that there is more work to do in key areas within the 

force, the Chief Constable is aware of my expectations and shares 

my belief that the updated Police and Crime Plan needs to reflect our 

joint commitment to making Wiltshire a safer place to live and work. 

By giving me your thoughts and opinions on my updated Police and 

Crime Plan, you will help me to create a document by which the  

performance of Wiltshire Police and my office can be judged. 

Look out for updates on my website, social media channels when the 
document will be ready for download during the month of October. Or 
you can email pcc-consultation@wiltshire.police.uk and we can email 
you a copy and a feedback form. 
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The Enford Community Fund  
 

Funding is available to help projects/events in the Parish of Enford (which 

includes East and West Chisenbury, Coombe, Fifield and Littlecott).  

Applications for awards must be made to EnfordFund@gmail.com by email 

or letter, no later than the first day of the award month (March and  

September).  

The following guidelines will be followed in allocating funds: 
1. Awards will be considered every 6 months in March and September. 
2. Awards will be made for individual projects and are not designed to allow  
awardees to become reliant on the award on an annual/regular basis. 
3. Awards will be made to causes that benefit the community and not  
specific individuals. 
4. No awards will exceed £1,000. 

Enford Parish council Meetings 2024 

www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

All meetings are Held at  

Enford Village Hall 

Day Date Time Meeting 

Tuesday October 1st 7:30pm Parish Council meeting. 

Tuesday November 5th 7:30pm Parish Council Meeting 

Tuesday November 26th 7:30pm Precept meeting 25/26 

Tuesday December 3rd 7:30pm Parish Council Meeting 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Mobile Library Services 
 

Dates and times of all mobile library stops are available online via the 

website Libraries - Wiltshire Council and from printed timetables  

available from the mobile library. We look forward to seeing all of our 

customers when we next visit you.     

          Next due in Enford on Friday 25th  

          October at 3:25pm for 20 minutes 

           then on these dates at the same time. 

 

 

 

Friday  25th October 

Friday  22nd November  

Friday  21st  December 

 

 

 

If you’ve never used the mobile library before it’s 

free to join and you can use your membership 

card in any Wiltshire Library or online to access 

free eBooks and magazines.     

Netheravon Library 

 

Open Monday and Thursday 1pm - 5pm. 

Friends of Netheravon school PTFA  

Monthly prize Bingos 

Netheravon Phoenix 
Hall:  Doors open 2pm  

 

Sun 27th October 

Sun 24th November 

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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    is independent from the police and you don’t have  
    to report a crime to the police to get our help.  You 
can contact us at any time, regardless of how long ago the crime happened.  
Call us free on 0808 281 0113  or 08 08 16 89 111 
Email us via the link on the website victimsupport.org.uk/resources/Wiltshire/ 
where you will find all the ways you can contact us. 

    Age UK Wiltshire Information & Advice Team 

  0808 196 2424 

enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk.  

https://www.ageuk.org.uk/wiltshire/  

   Swindon Domestic Abuse Support Service 

    24 hours 7 days a week 365 days a year 

If you are worried about your situation, you can call them in confidence  
and speak to a real person, not a machine - 01793 610610. 

https://swadomesticabuse.org/ 

FLY TIPPING 
If you spot someone fly-tipping in Wiltshire, report the offender 

to us through our online reporting system -  
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/fly-tipping. 

 
As a reward for reporting a fly-tipper you could get a gift voucher of up to 

£200 following the payment of a Fixed Penalty Notice or a successful prosecution.  

         https://crimestoppers-uk.org/ 
     Crimestoppers is not the police.   

        If you require urgent police attention, please 

    dial 999 

PARISH DEFIBRILLATOR LOCATIONS 

1. Hill House Annex, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD Grid ref SU142515  

What3Words - /// Parrot/slid/steadier 

2. 2. Red Lion, East Chisenbury SN9 6QA 

What3Words - /// Foal/Thus/Ghost 

If you think you need to use a defibrillator, call 999. The Emergency 

Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet. 

See www.enfordnewsletter.org for more information and a short  

video on how to use it. 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Mend it Matt 
Handyman 

Do you need help with anything… 

Leaky taps, Broken gates,  
Gardening, Bicycle servicing, Painting,  

Any of those things that you either need 
help with or just haven’t got round to. 

Give me a call and ask. No job too big or 
small 

Matt Jump  

07968 580 804 

 

 
 PEWSEY VALE COMMUNITY 

CRAFT & TEA ROOM 

 OPEN: WED - SAT  

10.00 - 4.00 

 

 OLD FORD COURT,  

 HIGH ST, PEWSEY  

SN9 5AQ 
 

 Profits donated to local charities; 
  

Interested in helping? -  
 

 Pop in for a volunteer form. 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Wednesday & Thursday 12-3 / 6-11 

Friday & Saturday 12-11 

Sunday 12-9 
 

Quiz night  - Wednesday 8.30pm 

Food Served 12-2 / 6-9 

Sunday Lunch served until 4pm 

 

Come and join us for drinks and food in our 
cosy pub where the hospitality is second to 

none! 

Call: 01398 328235    www.theswanenford.co.uk   

Email: swanenford@gmail.com  

 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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.  
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  Digger & Mojo 
DECORATIVE ANTIQUES EMPORIUM 

AND REPAIR WORKSHOPS 

 

We sell + restore Antiques + revamp your furniture 

Mending · Painting · Reupholstery 

SHOP OPEN FRIDAYS TO SUNDAYS 11AM-5PM 

WORKSHOPS OPEN 7 DAYS BY APPOINTMENT  

CALL AHEAD ON  01672 851 510 

WOODBOROUGH GARDEN CENTRE, PEWSEY, SN9 5PF 

www.diggerandmojo.com 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

Ring Donna 

 

on 

 

07711 579403 

 

Mobile Dog Groomer 

K-9 Pamper  Unit 

   Professional, friendly dog grooming  

service based in Pewsey. 

Krissy Anthistle 

Tel: 07469 202411 

Email: info@k9pamperunit.co.uk 

www.k9pamperunit.co.uk 

SB Paint and Decorate 
Over 30 years’ experience 

Interior & exterior painting 

Wallpapering 

Tiling 

 

Contact Shaun on 

sbpaintanddecorate@gmail.com 

07774 479944 

 

18 The Bluestone Centre, Sunrise Way, Solstice Park, Ames-

bury, Wiltshire, SP4 7YR 

T: 01980 731476  E: equidae-equineservices@outlook.com 
Opening Times  

Monday to Friday 9.00am – 6.00pm 

Saturday 9.00am – 5.30pm 

Sunday 10.00am – 2.00pm 

 

Rug Wash and Reproofing Service 

Equine Feed-Supplements-Bedding-Hay-Field & 

Stable Accessories-First Aid 

INTRUDER ALARMS, FIRE ALARMS, FIRE EXTIN-

GUISHERS, CCTV& GATE AUTOMATION 

For all your Fire and Security needs call 

07515358875  

 email info@akerfireandsecurity.co.uk 

 

   Toe 2 Sole at Home 
  

For all your foot healthcare  
in the comfort of your home. 
For appointment please call  

 

Sousxie Slater  
MCFHP MAFHP 

 

Tel: 07540433185 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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Oil Boiler Servicing  

Commissioning & Repairs 

Call 

Graham C Brown & Son 

              01980 622737 

    Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  

Experienced Technician 

MODERN & TRADITIONALY DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 

Monumental Stonemason  

New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 

Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 

Email:  mailto:martin@mjsly.co.uk 

Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 

London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

JAGUAR  EXECUTIVE  

TAXI 

PRIVATE TAXI SERVICE 

All distances covered  

at reasonable rates 

Mob: 07909386775 

Booking Mob: 07825233216 

Email:  

 

janeruddhughes@sky.com 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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 M. EDWARDS BRICKWORK Ltd 
 

All elements of brickwork/blockwork undertaken, 
including extensions, knock throughs,  

repointing, chimney removals retaining walls  
& garden walls 

 

Contact Mark to discuss your requirements 

07977316193 or 01980 630019 
markedwards1301@hotmail.com 

 

Facebook @m.edwardsbrickworkltd 

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

Chairman    Richard Roberts   

Vice Chairman,    Mark Hiskett (PROW)  670955 

PCC Representative & Public Rights 

 of WayRoads and Highways  Martin Farrow  

Planning    Peter Cliffe-Roberts  671676 

Parish Clerk    Elizabeth Harrison  670034 

Playpark, Village Amenities   Jane Young   670532 

and Youth Representative                 

Neighbourhood Watch and  Charlotte Clark    670276  

Police Liaison  

Tidworth Area Board and   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine   670501 

Village Hall Representative        

Flood Warden    Bruce Waight   670113 

No specific role    Pat Holdway   671792   

     Rob Hibberd 

Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 

Booking Officer   01980 670501 

Vice Chairman   Vacant 

PC Rep         A D’Arcy-Irvine 

Secretary & Grounds  Hamish Scott- 

Officer    Dalgleish 

Camera Club            Jane Young 

Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 

Property Officer      David Spencer      

Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 

Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 

Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 

 

 

NEWSLETTER  

Chair:           Sue Cosgrove 

Vice Chair &  Jane Young 

PC Rep: 

Secretary &  Jeni Scott-  

Advertising:  Dalgleish 

Treasurer:  Gareth Rowe 

Village Hall Rep:            Jacqui Elkins 

Parish Hall Rep            Theresa Horsey 

Collator:      Claire Mingham 

Social Media   Iris Daunt- 

Officer:   Withers 

Committee:   Roz Perry 

   Shona Stewart 

Co-optee:  Kim Riche 

   

Church Wardens        Sue de Candole 

Treasurer              Richard Leakey 

Secretary              Fi Leakey 

Council Members: Mary Burdick 

   Fanny Middleton

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

PARISH COUNCIL www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

VILLAGE HALL 

ENFORD  COMMUNITY FUND 

Katie Briscoe 
Rob Hibberd 
Richard Petitt 

Chris Rose 
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USEFUL NUMBERS 

EMERGENCY SERVICES 

DOCTORS 

DURRINGTON Avon Valley Practice Surgery  01980 652378 

LARKHILL  Larkhill Medical Centre   01980 845266 

UPAVON  Avon Valley Practice Surgery, Fairfield 01980 630221 

HOSPITAL 

SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL    01722 336262 

 OTHERS         POLICE 

ELECTRICITY   105 

ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY 0800 80 70 60 

FLOOD LINE    0345 988 1188 

     or  0345 602 6340 

GAS     0800 111 999   

DURRINGTON LINK  LINK (Durrington & District) 01980 594857  

SCHOOLS 

DURRINGTON, Avon Valley Academy   01980 652467 

NETHERAVON, All Saints’ C of E Primary  01980 670339 

RUSHALL, Rushall C of E Primary   01980 630360    

PEWSEY, Pewsey Vale Secondary School  01672 565000  

ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 

www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk 

    HQ SALISBURY PLAIN TRAINING AREA 

999 MOD Police Control Room - Crime in progress 

01371 854444 - MOD Police Control Room - Non-emergency crime on SPTA 

only 

01980 674951 to call 24hour Range operations - To report suspicious  

activities or dangerous issues ONLY.  

01980 620819 Complaints Line - The only way to make a complaint. 

0800 022 3334 - Landmarc National Service Centre - To report damage to or  

fly-tipping on the training area ONLY.  

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current 

and upcoming exercises go to 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter 

Health & Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas & Ranges: 

Do not touch or tamper with Military debris. Wash your hands before you 

eat. Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  

http://www.enfordnewsletter.org
mailto:enfordnewsletter@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJzj4tVP1zc0TDOyjE9OLyo3YLRSNagwsTA3TjUzTTExM05LtjAztTKoMLMwTDKyTDU2T0ozT05JM_MSz0ksys7IzMlRyE1NyUxOzFFITs0rKUoFAH6fGDA&q=larkhill+medical+centre&oq=larkhill&aqs=chrome.2.69i57j46j46i175i199l5j46i175i199i395j46i175i199i395
http://www.enfordparishcouncil.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter

